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Subject: Site Approval application PA-1600188 

To Whom It May Concern:

I am OPPOSED to the proposed construction of a private road on an easement for Lot 11 of antiquated subdivision “California Village Farm Tract Subdivision “E”. The road, itself is a nuisance and public safety hazard, because of its ill-placed location within an existing residential area and along the back yards of several homes, one of which has an approved  day care center on-site. 

Additionally, our neighborhood has every indication that Farm Employee Housing will be built on Lot 11 because of the words on the site approval application that read “PROPOSED HOUSING,” not “SINGLE FAMILY HOME.” The to-scale drawing of the housing on said application indicates the building to be 30’x120’, a typical dimension for farm employee housing. In addition, we have the prospective buyer’s own words that he intends to develop the land as Farm Employee Housing. His words can be substantiated by three witnesses, including a PG&E employee who was on site with the prospective owner, and our two neighbors. 


The proposed development and use of the property changes the intended use of the private-right-of-way as access for a single family home and, therefore, leaves us no other choice but to oppose project PA-1600188. It is reasonable to assume that the use of this private-right-of-way for Lot 11 and the proposed use of Lot 11 will heavily impact our roads, our air quality, our well water, water quality, our privacy and our safety. As an example, the State Water Quality Control Board discourages or prohibits the use of private septic systems for single family homes on lots smaller than five acres because of concerns about adverse water quality impacts. We understand that the applicant intends to build as many as twelve 800 square foot homes on this site. This would be inconsistent with state water quality plans and requirements and detrimental to the public health. 


We believe there are potential adverse environmental impacts related to this anticipated and reasonably foreseeable farm housing project. The cumulative effects of the proposed road and proposed housing need to be evaluated now. Because they were not evaluated in the Initial Study issued by the County, we believe the document is inadequate and a Negative Declaration is premature. An Initial Study of all reasonably foreseeable impacts plus those related to water, water quality, public safety and land use compatibility need to be addressed in a new Initial Study.

In sum, this project is not compatible to the land use in our low density, rural, agricultural-residential neighborhood. Any findings made by the County should indicate that this project should be denied. 
Additional Comments:

Sincerely,

